
 

 

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING IN THE HOST COMMUNITY PURSUANT TO M.G.L. c.23K 
§17 (c) AND 205 CMR 118.05 TO CONSIDER THE APPLICATION FOR A CATEGORY 1 

GAMING LICENSE 
 

Pursuant to the Massachusetts Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §§ 18-25 and G.L. c.23K, §§17(c) and (d), 
notice is hereby given of a meeting of the Massachusetts Gaming Commission. The meeting will take 
place: 
 
    Wednesday, June 25, 2014 @ 4 P.M. – 8 P.M.  
    Edward G. Connolly Center 
    90 Chelsea Street 
    Everett, MA 
 

PUBLIC MEETING  

This public hearing is intended to provide the Commission with the opportunity to pose questions to the 
applicant and address concerns relative to the proposal of Wynn MA, LLC (“applicant”) to build a gaming 
establishment in Everett, MA including the scope and quality of the proposed gaming area and amenities, 
the integration of the proposed gaming establishment into the surrounding community and the extent of 
required mitigation plans and receive input from members of the public from an impacted community.  A 
copy of the applicant’s application is available for review on the Commission’s 
website: www.massgaming.com.  No votes or decisions will be made at this hearing; it is simply intended 
as an opportunity for the Commission to gather information and gauge public sentiment relative to the 
application.   

The Commission will schedule a pre-hearing conference with the applicant approximately 7-10 days prior 
to the public hearing to advise the applicant of the issues that it may be required to address in the public 
hearing. 

Commissioner McHugh will preside over this public hearing.  The applicant and its agents and 
representatives shall attend the public hearing, may make a presentation, and respond to questions as 
directed by the Commission. Representatives of Everett, representatives of the surrounding communities 
previously designated by the Commission, and representatives of the impacted live entertainment venues 
previously designated by the Commission may attend the public hearing, may make a presentation, and 
respond to questions as directed by the Commission.  Any other interested person may attend the public 
hearing.   

Those who wish to submit written comments in advance of the hearing may do so by sending an email to 
mgccomments@state.ma.us  with the name of the applicant in the subject line. All comments received via 
email will be made public in their entirety, including the identity of the commenter, and distributed to the 
Commission for their review prior to the hearing. 

http://www.massgaming.com/
mailto:mgccomments@state.ma.us


 

Public officials from a host or surrounding community, representatives of interested parties, and members 
of the host or surrounding communities who wish to address the Commission at the hearing may place their 
name on the list of speakers by sending an email to mgccomments@state.ma.us  with ‘Request to address 
the Commission/Wynn MA” in the subject line.  Individuals will also have an opportunity to sign up to 
address the Commission on the day of the meeting prior to its start at the Edward G. Connolly Center. In 
order to use the available time most efficiently, the Commission will limit each speaker to 4 minutes.  
 

The following is the anticipated agenda for the public meeting: 

1. Call to order and introductory remarks by the Commissioner McHugh 
 

2. Presentation by the applicant 
 

3. Commission questions to the Applicant 
 

4. Comments by representatives of the Host Community 
 

5. Comments by representatives of the Surrounding Communities 
 

6. Comments by representatives of Live Impacted Entertainment Venues 
 

7. Comments by members of the public 
 

8. Comments from the applicant 
 

9. Other business – reserved for matters the Commission did not reasonably anticipate 
at the time of posting. 
 

I certify that on this date, this Notice was posted as “Gaming Commission Meeting” at www.massgaming.com 
and emailed to: regs@sec.state.ma.us, melissa.andrade@state.ma.us. 

_________________________________ 
James F. McHugh, Commissioner 
 
_________________________________ 
Enrique Zuniga, Commissioner 
 
_________________________________ 
Gayle Cameron, Commissioner 
 
_________________________________    _____________________________ 
Bruce Stebbins, Commissioner     Date 
 
Date Posted to Website: May 22, 2014 at 4:00 pm.  

mailto:mgccomments@state.ma.us
http://www.massgaming.com/
mailto:regs@sec.state.ma.us
mailto:melissa.andrade@state.ma.us






















































PUBLIC SUPPORT FOR WYNN/EVERETT 
 

 

MGC received 719 Signatures for the petition “Wynn for All”: 
 

“We urge the Gaming Commission to grant Wynn Resorts the Eastern 
Massachusetts region casino license. Wynn Resorts’ project is the best 
proposal for both the region and the state as it will generate thousands of 
jobs from a company recognized as the best large employer in Las Vegas by 
its employees, clean up a contaminated site that will help revitalize the 
waterfront, and create a destination resort by a company that has won 
more Forbes Five-Star Awards than any other independent hotel company 
in the world.” 

 
 

MGC received a total of 785 of the below form letters  
(Inclusive of the 477 received prior to 3/25/14): 
 

• The jobs that will be created by the Wynn project are just what this state needs. There will be 
4,000 long-term jobs at the Wynn, well-known as the best jobs in that industry. With Wynn's 
expertise and track record in the business, surrounded by loyal employees who want to go 
the extra mile for his customers, and with over $2 billion dollars in the bank, his promises to 
deliver are completely backed up, in my opinion. To my mind, there is no other option than 
the Wynn. The Wynn puts the other guys to shame. This is exactly what Massachusetts 
needs! 

 
Respectfully, I urge you to support the Wynn proposal for all of its positive benefits. They 
can back everything they say to us and I know this is the smartest choice of all. Wynn has 
more money in his pockets than the other casino company, and people from all over the 
world will be traveling to his 5 star resort, ready to spend their money, money that will go to 
our cities and our state. Also the fact that these small businesses in the surrounding area will 
not be hurt by this attraction is huge. This is a deal that should not be passed up, so please 
support the Wynn! 

 
 

• The Wynn Everett will create 4,000 long-term jobs in this region of Massachusetts, jobs 
where people will be working directly at the Wynn. These jobs are well known as being the 
best jobs in the industry due to the fact that Wynn genuinely cares about his employees' well-
being and job security. It couldn't be any clearer than that, considering how he, along with 
his executives, took pay cuts during rough times so that his employees would still have 
work. During that time Wynn's casinos actually made the industry's leading profits due to his 
smart business choices. I don't know what person wouldn't agree with backing this proposal 
100%. This is the exact kind of employer Massachusetts should be looking to bring on 
board. 

 
 

• The construction jobs from this development are important. But it is even more important for 
the gaming commission to weigh the long-term results of this major decision. Year after 
year, Wynn has been named the best casino resort employer in Las Vegas, where it has 
scores of competitors. The permanent jobs created by Wynn in Everett will be jobs 



Massachusetts resident really want and will enjoy. That is an important factor for you to take 
into account.  

 
Respectfully, I urge you to support the Wynn proposal for all of its positive benefits. They 
can back everything they say to us and I know this is the smartest choice of all. Wynn has 
more money in his pockets than the other casino company, and people from all over the 
world will be traveling to his 5 star resort, ready to spend their money, money that will go to 
our cities and our state. Also the fact that these small businesses in the surrounding area will 
not be hurt by this attraction is huge. This is a deal that should not be passed up, so please 
support the Wynn! 

 
 

• Steve Wynn is recognized worldwide as a time-proven luxury resort operator. His name is 
his brand, and he would never risk damaging his brand by building anything but the best 
possible resort casino in Massachusetts. Wynn Everett will attract customers from 
Massachusetts and beyond - which will ensure success for Massachusetts taxpayers. The 
other applicants? Not so much, with a three-star facility quickly slapped together. 

 
 

• This project would place Wynn Resorts among the Top 5 private employers in Boston. 
Moreover, this project would generate $267 million in annual, recurring and local taxes. It 
also would provide $183 million in onetime state and local taxes during the resort 
development. Thank you for reading my message. I respectfully submit that when you 
evaluate all aspects of the competing applications, the choice is not even close. Please award 
the important Boston Region casino license to Wynn Everett. 

 
 

• The Wynn proposal consists of building a magnificent hotel and resort casino on the former 
Monsanto plant along the Mystic River. This project would not only clean up a contaminated 
site but would serve as a catalyst for revitalizing the entire waterfront and surrounding 
communities. In closing, I simply ask that you take into account not only the fine reputation 
and financial strength of Wynn, but Steve Wynn's ability and commitment to get the Everett 
resort built and open without endless delays. Please approve the best plan and best operator 
when making this major decision for our state. 

 
 

• The Wynn Everett plan not only is strongest based on finances, aesthetics, corporate 
reputation, local community commitment and regional benefits, but it will get built soonest. 
That means the tax and other benefits will be greater. Wynn, unlike the other applicant with 
multiple ownership, will not build the Everett resort in 'phases.' I just seems to me that Wynn 
is the obvious choice on every criteria. 

 
 

• Steve Wynn is going to make a 5 star resort and casino. Those fellows across Route 16 are 
going to make a 3 star resort and casino. Why is this even a debate? Is Massachusetts a three-
star state? Are we three-star people? Do we want three star tourists and humble three star 
vacationers here, or do we want those 5 star people and their five star wallets coming here 
and spending their time and money? I know what I want! Are we so foolish as to pass this 
opportunity by? Steve Wynn could have gone to New York City or to Philadelphia or to 
Chicago, or to wherever he wanted- and he chose to come here. To Boston, to 
Massachusetts. We need to grab this opportunity with both hands!  

 
In closing, I simply ask that you take into account not only the fine reputation and financial 
strength of Wynn, but Steve Wynn's ability and commitment to get the Everett resort built 



and open without endless delays. Please approve the best plan and best operator when 
making this major decision for our state. 

 
 

• The Wynn plan is without doubt the superior choice. The resort in Everett will have a five-
star hotel and world-famous retailers, unlike the other application before you. These factors 
are huge in ensuring that the Boston region casino you approve is successful - and 
Massachusetts residents cannot risk that this is not major success. Wynn is clearly the right 
choice for our state.  

 
As a resident here in _____ I urge you to support the Wynn proposal. He has the money, 
expertise and track record that these other guys do not have, and a business model that 
promises to deliver. The 5 star resort will bring tourists from all over the world to this 
attraction along with their dollars that will benefit the whole state. This is too good to pass 
up - please support the Wynn! 

 
 

• The Wynn project will offer not just jobs but careers with a company recognized as the No. 1 
Large Employer in Las Vegas by its employees in the Las Vegas Review-Journal's Top 
Workplaces Survey. It's no surprise since thousands of team members at Wynn are long-time 
employees who have been with the company for years, far longer than the industry average. 

 
 

• Wynn was named the number one large employer in Vegas by his own employees, which to 
me is evidence of how great this proposal is compared to the others. He's created a culture of 
excellence and loyalty by treating his employees well and creating the kinds of jobs that 
people consider themselves lucky to have. This is exactly the kind of company we need here 
in Massachusetts. I want to know that I, or my friends, or my kids or my neighbors could 
have an opportunity like that, to work for this company. When the industry- including the 
ones from Connecticut- were laying people off by the thousands, Wynn was keeping his 
folks employed. That's a rare quality, one we could use here in the Commonwealth!  

 
In closing, I simply ask that you take into account not only the fine reputation and financial 
strength of Wynn, but Steve Wynn's ability and commitment to get the Everett resort built 
and open without endless delays. Please approve the best plan and best operator when 
making this major decision for our state. 

 
 

• There are a lot things to be said about Steve Wynn and the Everett casino plan- all the jobs 
and the taxes and other economic benefits, not to take away from those things at all - but the 
one that I'm most excited about is the way it will one, clean up the utter disaster that is that 
Monsanto site, and two, open up the waterfront for people to use and enjoy again. To think 
that visitors will be able to come to the Wynn by water taxi or their own boat, that we'll be 
able to walk by the river again, and to have such a beautiful complex there for the benefit of 
Everett, Somerville, Medford, Charlestown and all the visitors from Massachusetts and 
around the world, well, that's reason enough to support this plan 1 00%.  

 
Respectfully, I urge you to support the Wynn proposal for all of its positive benefits. They 
can back everything they say to us and I know this is the smartest choice of all. Wynn has 
more money in his pockets than the other casino company, and people from all over the 
world will be traveling to his 5 star resort, ready to spend their money, money that will go to 
our cities and our state. Also the fact that these small businesses in the surrounding area will 
not be hurt by this attraction is huge. This is a deal that should not be passed up, so please 
support the Wynn! 

 



 
• The applicant you select will have a gaming monopoly in this region, so it is important that 

Massachusetts protect itself. The Wynn Corporation has tremendous financial resources to 
fund and operate a first-class resort. It will not be asking for bailouts or secret investors, or 
special tax breaks should the economy dip. This state cannot afford to put taxpayers at risk in 
any conceivable manner. Wynn has a proven track record. 

 
 

• Wynn Resorts holds more Forbes Five Stars than any other independent hotel company in 
the world. Forbes Travel Guide's Star rating designations are the gold standard for hospitality 
excellence. This is the type of destination resort that we need to attract national and 
international tourism to the area. 

 
 

• The Wynn project will generate 6,000 long-term jobs including 4,000 direct jobs and 2,000 
induced jobs. It will also create 4,000 construction jobs through build-out. Will Mohegan 
create so many jobs? And even if they do, how long will those jobs last, given their financial 
situation? Wynn has the money, the experience, and the know how to make this whole thing 
work. We all owe it to ourselves to pick the right project here, and I think the choice is clear. 

 























































































































































































































































































































































































 
ARCHIVE  

INVENTORY 
 
 
 
 
 



Region A - HCH 
INVENTORY (Box 1) 

 

• Banner with approx. 500 signatures from 
Everett United 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Region A - HCH 
INVENTORY (Box 2) 

 

• Everett United Support Cards – both 
originals & copies – 400+ (Item 1) 
 

• Everett United Support Cards – 316     
(Item 2) 
 

• Everett United Support Cards – 8 (Item 3) 
 

• Seniors for Wynn Petition – 49 Signatures 
 

• ‘Union Workers for Wynn’ Petition –  
 8 Signatures 
 

• ‘Veterans for Wynn’ Petition –  
10 Signatures 
 

• Letters to MEPA – 33 Letters 
 



Item 1



Item 2



Item 3



Region A - HCH 
INVENTORY (Box 3) 

 

• Everett United Support form from 
businesses – 662 responses from businesses 
in 23 communities (Item 4) 

 

• Letters from ‘66 Main Street for Wynn’ – 
October 2013 – 56 Letters 
 

• Public Comments portion of 
Commissioners’ Packet for 6/25/14  
Everett Meeting, including: 
 

- 719 Signatures for the petition “Wynn for All” 
- 785 of the below form letters supporting the Wynn proposal 

(Inclusive of the 477 received prior to 3/25/14) 

 
 



Item 4



Item 4



Item 4



Item 4
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